
 

 
 

AGENDA ITEM NO:  7 
  

  
Report To: 

 
Inverclyde Council 

 
Date:  

 
29 November 2018 

 

      
 Report By:  Head of Legal & Property 

Services 
Report No:  LP/121/18  

      
 Contact Officer: Gerard Malone Contact No: 01475 712710  
    
 Subject: Standards Commission’s Hearing: Councillor Rebecchi  
   
   
   

1.0 PURPOSE  
   

1.1 This report notifies the Council of the Standards Commission’s Hearing on 21 September 2018 
relative to a complaint about Councillor Rebecchi.  

 

   
2.0 SUMMARY  

   
2.1 It is a requirement of the Ethical Standards in Public Life etc. (Scotland) Act 2000 that the 

Council considers the Standard Commission’s written decision of the Hearing upon a complaint 
that had been received by the Commissioner for Ethical Standards and Public Life in Scotland 
about Councillor Rebecchi.  The written decision of the hearing panel is attached as Appendix 1 
for Members’ consideration. 

 

   
2.2 The Standard Commission’s hearing found that Councillor Rebecchi should have declared a 

non-financial interest in the planning application being considered by the Planning Board on 6 
December 2017 and that he should also have declared the financial interests of close friends all 
as required by the Councillors’ Code of Conduct.  Councillor Rebecchi at the hearing accepted 
that he had failed to apply, and comply with, the objective test which states that Councillors 
must consider whether a member of the public, with knowledge of the relevant facts, would 
reasonably regard an interest as so significant that it was likely to prejudice the Councillor’s 
discussion or decision-making. 

 

   
2.3 The hearing was satisfied that there was no suggestion that Councillor Rebecchi’s interests had 

influenced his discussion or had resulted in any personal advantage and it considered factors in 
mitigation as referred to within the Appendix. 

 

   
2.4 However, the Standards Commission hearing did emphasise the importance of declaring 

interests as an integral part of the Councillors’ Code to ensure openness and transparency and 
reiterated that public confidence in decision-making processes can be eroded by any such 
failures so to do.  The hearing emphasised that it is a Councillor’s personal responsibility to be 
aware of and to implement the Councillors’ Code. 

 

 
2.5 The Council is required to consider the Standard Commission’s Hearing decision.  

   
3.0 RECOMMENDATION  

   
3.1 That the Council considers the Standard Commission’s Hearing decision relative to Councillor 

Rebecchi. 
 

   
 
 
 
 
Gerard Malone 
Head of Legal and Property Services 
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